
 
 
President’s Message 

 

The beginning of a new year is always exciting. There are so many things to look forward to. The Iowa Paint 

Breeders Futurity stallion auction is just around the corner and we have a great selection of stallions to offer 

again this year. The awards banquet is a great evening celebrating achievements from the just-ended show year. 

Foaling season is also almost here - I hope everyone is blessed with healthy foals and great color. And although 

winter is just starting, plans for the new show season are in full swing. I wish you all a happy, healthy and 

prosperous new year!  

Happy Trails 

Michelle Kelber 

2011 Honor Roll 

The IPHC would like to Congratulate Baylee Tordsen, 10
th

 Youth Showmanship 13 & Under.  We apologize for 

omitting you in the previous newsletter.   

IPHC BOARD MINUTES 
 
August 1st, 2012 
Marshalltown, IA 
 
Board Members Present: Michelle Kelber, Lonnie McLain, Kimberly Borcherding, Jeannie Stolee, 
Carrie Gulling, Kim Kass, Terri Bohnsack, Clint Roth, Earl Vold, and Jerry Cable. 
 
President Michelle Kelber called the meeting to order. 
 
Minutes from the previous meeting were read.  Kim Kass moved to approve the minutes.  Terri 
Bohnsack 2nd – MC. 
 
Jeannie Stolee presented the treasurer’s report.  Carrie Gulling moved to approve the treasurer’s 
report, Kimberly Borcherding  2nd - MC.   
 
Bills to Pay:  

Lonnie McLain made motion to reimburse $70.00 stall refund from the 2011 futurity show that 
was mistakenly written out of the Breeders checking account to the IPHC club account.  Terri 
Bohnsack 2nd – MC 
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Show Profit/Loss Statements 
Jeannie Stolee gave the profit/loss statement from the July Iowa Falls show.  The profit for the show 
was $4985.61 
 
Directory  
Jeannie Stolee presented a discussion on the 2012 directory.  There were issues with the way ads 
were sold and paid for.  Due to the situation, it has come to the Board’s attention that the accounting 
of the ads that were sold may not have been correct.  The Board discussed possible options to take 
regarding the situation.  Lonnie McLain made a motion to take a wash on the directory and not 
attempt to collect on the unpaid ads.  Carrie Gulling 2nd.  More discussion was held and Lonnie made 
a motion to amend his motion to also include that the IPHC would not pay anything to Linda Raub, 
who produced the directory, or invoice any advertisers for the unpaid ads.  Terri Bohnsack 2nd the 
amendment.  The amended motion was voted on, MC, 1 abstained. 
 
For the 2013 directory, checks for advertising will be made out to the IPHC directly.  The Board will 
accept bids for the directory and it will be advertised on the website.  
 
Memorial Day Photographer 
Brian Baldrige has not mailed out the photos he took at Memorial Day.  He is also not answering 
emails or phone messages.  Jeannie Stolee will send Brian a certified letter.  Kim Kass volunteered to 
also attempt to contact him. 
 
Futurity and State Show 
The showbill and stall forms are up on the website.  The fairgrounds will be open for move-in 
beginning on Thursday at 2pm.   Kimberly Borcherding will update the fees page for the website and 
send it to Jeannie Stolee for upload to the website.   
 
The meal celebrating Gregg Reisinger will be held on Friday at 6:30pm somewhere in the barn area.  
Lonnie McLain and Carrie Gulling investigated food providers and presented some options.  Turkey 
Time was $11 per person and Great Caterers of Iowa is $7 per person.  Carrie made a motion to use 
Great Caterers of Iowa for the meal and IPHC pay for a cake.  Clint Roth 2nd – MC.  Lonnie will check 
with the caterers to make sure table service and drinks are included in the price. 
 
Lonnie advised that he was approached by Iowa Quarter Horse Association President Butch Hammer 
regarding stalling options for Breeders Halter Futurity and Nationwide Halter Championship 
exhibitors.  Butch has been approached by several people looking for stalls on our futurity weekend, 
as the National Halter Championships and Breeders Halter Futurity begin the following week.  Lonnie 
suggested that we allow anyone for the BHF and NHC to purchase excess stalls during our futurity.  
Their arena access will be limited to open arena times only.  Prices will be set at $70/$90, the same 
as IPHC Futurity prices. 
 
Vendor costs will be set at the same prices as last year.  Kimberly Borcherding suggested discounting 
vendor fees if they donate a prize to the show.  The vendor forms will be available online.  Michelle 
Kelber and Kaitlin Westphal will be in charge of vendors. 
 
Breeders Classic  
Entries for the new 3 year old Breeders Classic classes are low, with one in the hunter under saddle 
and two in the western pleasure.  Carrie Gulling made a motion to add $500 to each class purse and 
extend the deadline for the lower entry fee until August 15th.  Earl Vold 2nd – MC. 
 
 
There was no old business to discuss. 
 



New Business 
 
October show stalls were discussed.  Since we are having flat fees at the show, tack and extra stalls 
for un-entered horses will be set at $75 each, with 2 bags of shavings included for each.   
 
Year End Awards 
Kim Kass was approached by the parent of a 13 and Under youth.  There is concern that some of the 
13 & Unders are not earning any state points and will therefore be ineligible for year-end awards, 
despite the year end awards being split into separate divisions.  Discussion was held but no action 
will be taken at this time. 
 
The next meeting will be held on October 12th in Kirkwood Equestrian Center at 7pm. 
 
Lonnie McLain made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Kim Kass 2nd – MC. Meeting adjourned. 
 
Memorial Day 2012 
Jeannie Stolee presented an idea for a revised schedule to our Memorial Day Classic show.  Jeannie 
suggested instead of having a full slate of classes for each of the three days, we hold the 
performance classes with four judges each day on Saturday and Monday, and Sunday hold the halter 
and showmanship only, with eight judges.  This change would impact our Paint-O-Rama at the State 
Show, as we are only allowed two PORs per year.   Jeannie’s plan suggests offering a youth-amateur 
POR at the State Show.  Benefits would include open exhibitors being able to show to eight judges, 
rather than the current six at Memorial Day.  Also, cutting two judges from Memorial Day would lower 
costs and would allow performance horses to have a break day on Sunday, rather than showing all 
their classes, all three days.  We will consider the proposal and decide on our plans for next year’s 
shows at a later date. 
 
Trail Ride 
Jerry Cable will look into possible dates for this year’s trail ride. 
 
Old Business 
There was no old business discussed. 
 
New Business 
Youth Report 
Taylor Kokemiller presented a written youth report.  The youth continue to do well with their 
fundraisers, raising a total of $1240.00 at the Memorial Day show. 
 
By Laws 
Discussion was held regarding revising the current district maps.  Certain districts are notoriously 
difficult to fill and it may become necessary to adopt a new system.  One possible idea was having 
one representative from each district and four additional at-large representatives.  More discussion 
will be held at a later date. 
 
The next meeting will be held August 26th at the Ellsworth Equestrian Center in Iowa Falls, at 7pm. 
 
Jerry Cable made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Jeannie Stolee 2nd - MC, meeting adjourned. 
 
 

 

 

 



 
APHA CONVENTION 
OCTOBER 4-6, 2012 

DIRECTORS MEETING 
 

INORDER TO SAVE MONEY FOR THE APHA AND  MEMBERS THAT ATTEND CONVENTION A RESOLUTION WAS 
INTRODUCED TO GO TO ONE MEETING A YEAR INSTEAD OF WORKSHOP AND CONVENTION. AFTER MUCH 
DISCUSSION RESOLUTION WAS VOTED ON AND PASSED 
 
LOCATION WAS NOT DESIDED ON. 
 
THIS MEETING WELL BE HELD IN THE SECOND QUARTER  OF 2013 AND THE FIRST QUARTER OF 2014. [LATE 
FEB.] 
 
SEVERAL RULE CHANGES WERE VOTED ON.  I WELL LIST SOME OF THEM. 
 
THE SO CALL CROP OUT RULE PASSED 
 
POINT TABULATION RULE PASSED. THE CHANGES ARE ½ POINT WELL BE AWARDED WHEN JUST 2 HORSES 
SHOW IN A CLASS 
 
WHEN YOU HAVE 3-5 HORSES IN A CLASS ½ POINT WELL BE AWARDED FOR 2ND PLACE 
 
OTHER PLACING REMAIN THE SAME 
 
SPECIAL EVENTS CATEGORYS WERE CHANGED 
 
AMATEUR RESTRICTIONS RULE CHANGE WAS DEFEATED 
 
THERE ARE OTHER RULE CHANGES THAT PASSED. THEY WELL BE LISTED ON APHA WEB SITE OR CONTACT ME 
IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO HAVE MORE INFORMATION ON CONVENTION 
 
SUBMITTED BY JERRY CABLE 

  



APHA CONVENTION 
OCTOBER 4-6, 2012 

FORT WORTH, TEXAS 
 

DIRECTOR JERRY CABLE REPORT 
 

RECREATIONAL RIDING COMMITTEE MEETING OCT. 4, 2012 
 
COMMITTEE RECOMMENTED THE FOLLOWING TO EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE: 
 
ADD MAINITANCE FEE OF $5.00 TO $10.00 A YEAR TO KEEP ENROLLMENT IN RIDE AMERICA PROGRAM 
 
PUT INFORMATION ABOUT RIDES IN OTHER PUBLICATIONS 
 
HAVE A RIDER OF THE YEAR BY ZONES 
 
HAVE TRAILRIDE AT CONVENTION 
 
PUT RECREATIONAL PAGE ON WEB SITE 
 
LIST RIDE AMERICA MEMBERS ON WEB PAGE AND STATE CLUB THEY BELONG TO 
 
MOTION WAS MADE AND APPROVED TO INCREASE RIDE AMERICA SIGNUP FEES TO $30.00 @YEAR. 
 
THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR AND PRESIDENT REISINGER ARE HOPING TO INCREASE OUR NUMBERS ASWELL AS 
SUPPORTING THIS PROGRAM 
 
SUBMITTED BY JERRY CABLE 

 

  



 

 



Support our Iowa Paint Horse Youth Club… For guys, there won’t be any bling if you don’t 

want it. Pricing for the t-shirts are $20 for a regular, no bling t-shirt (add $3 for the larger 2XL and 3XL sizes). If 
you want the bling shirts, add $5 making the total $25. I’m hoping to have the first order ready by the Zone 
show. If you are NOT going to be there, I can ship it to you using the USPS flat rate $5 boxes (add that onto 
your order total).  For orders please contact Kaitlin Westphal at kaitlin.westphal@REGI.com or 641-990-6580.   
 

IOWA PAINT HORSE YOUTH CLUB  
T-SHIRT ORDER FORM  

NAME: ____________________________________________________________________________________________  
ADDRESS: __________________________________________________________________________________________  
CITY: _________________________ STATE: ____________ ZIP: _________  
EMAIL ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________________________________________ 
  
T-SHIRTS:  
 
SIZE  SMALL-$20  MEDIUM-$20  LARGE-$20  XL-$20  2XL-$23  3XL-$23  
QUANTITY  
RHINESTONES  

 

 

 

**At the banquet in January, the youth will again be doing a basket auction during the stallion auction and 

announcing winners during the dinner. Also, thank you to Steve Gulling, we will be raffling off one of his 

chairs! 

  

mailto:kaitlin.westphal@REGI.com


IOWA PAINT HORSE CLUB MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

 
Check Appropriate Membership Term NEW _____ RENEWAL ______ 

One-Year Membership _____ $25 Single and/or Self & Spouse 

$40 Family (includes all children under 18) 

Two-Year Membership _____ $45 Single and/or Self & Spouse 

$70 Family (includes all children under 18) 

Three-Year Membership _____ $65 Single and/or Self & Spouse 

$100 Family (includes all children under 18) 

Member Name(s)________________________________________________________________ 

Address________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

City State ZIP Code 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Telephone District (Iowa members only) 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

E-mail Address 

(IPHC Newsletter will be sent via Internet if e-mail address provided) 

I/we hereby agree to abide by the rules of the Iowa Paint Horse Club. All information given is true, 

correct and complete. 

Signature_______________________________________ Date______________________ 

Received By______________________ Show_____________ Check #________ Cash_______ 

IOWA PAINT HORSE YOUTH CLUB MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

Youth memberships MUST be accompanied by above parental membership. 

Name____________________________ E-mail______________________ Birthdate_________ 

Name____________________________ E-mail______________________ Birthdate_________ 

Name____________________________ E-mail______________________ Birthdate_________ 

Name____________________________ E-mail______________________ Birthdate_________ 
Memberships MUST be paid for before shows to ensure points for IPHC year-end awards! 

APHA rules state that ALL exhibitors MUST have individual memberships to show at any APHA show. 

Please return with payment to: IPHC Membership Office Use Only: Date Paid _______________ 

Jeannie Stolee Term _______________ 

1007 10th St. Expires _______________ 

Nevada, IA 50201  



                                                  2012 IPHC Board of Directors  

President        Vice President                 

Michelle Kelber       Lonnie McLain        

2007 148
th

St.        524 Carrie Ln.           

Liscomb,IA 50148       Altoona, IA 50009                     

641-485-6339        515-321-8369                     

michellekelber@heartofiowa.net     lonniemclain@yahoo.com 

 
Secretary       Treasurer 

 Kimberly Borcherding      Jeannie Stolee 

1173 Prairie View Drive #73304     1007 10
th 

St. 

West Des Moines, IA 50266      Nevada,IA 50201 

319-404-3704        515-290-8744 

kborcherding@gmail .com      jstolee25@yahoo.com 

 
NE Directors 

 Kim Kass        Terri Bohnsack 

1241 E. Fayette St.       25619 270
111 

St. 

Denver, IA 50622       Reinbeck, IA 50669 

19-984-6950        319-345-6400 

kak12500@ao1.com       dakota352@yahoo.com 

 
NW Director       Director at Large   

Earl VoId        Kaitlin Westphal 

2640 Little Wall Lake       3107 West St. #2 

Kamrar, IA 50132       Ames, IA 50014 

515-291-4567        641-990-6580 

vold @netins.net       kaitlin.westphal@REGI.com 

 
SW Directors  

Gary Creasman       Jerry Cable 

1326 Peony Ln.       56967 245
111 

St. 

oone, IA 50036       Ames, IA 50010 

515-432-2840        515-231-2095 

garysuecreasman@msn.com      cpinc14@isunet.net 

 
SE Directors  

Clint Roth        Carrie Gulling 

3220 Redwood Ave.       8370 NE 27
th 

Ave. 

Wayland, IA 52654       Altoona, IA 50009 

319-931-7266        515-967-6454 

clintkatieroth@hotmail .com      home/fax crgulling@aol.com 
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